
Hill View Primary School

Newsletter No.33  w/c 12/06/23

Hot School Meals

Don’t forget to order your child’s hot school 
meal by midnight on Monday’s for the 

following week.
Forerunner— website 

www.hotmealsonwheels.com

————————

Up Coming Events 

w/c 19th June

Tuesday 20th June – Y3 Dragon Days
Performance 3.30pm

Wednesday 21st June – Y3 Dragon Days 
Performance 9.30pm

————————

Important dates 

Y4 Multiplication Checks – June
EYFS & KS1 Sports Day – Wed 28th June

KS2 Sports Day – Thurs 29th June

Governor Update

The year continues to go well for the school. The governors have 
met regularly and continue to visit the school to see how the 
pupils and staff are progressing. We all agree that the pupils are 
happy and engaged with their learning; they are well behaved 
and are always enthusiastic about sharing what they are doing 
with us. We met the School Ambassadors recently, they showed 
us around the School and were able to provide us with 
information about all aspects of the School. They were clearly 
very proud of their role; they answered all our questions 
knowledgably and in detail.

Each of the governors has oversight of a curriculum area. I 
oversee the science and technology part of the curriculum. I 
visited the school last week and was delighted to see that all the 
detailed project planning that had been put in place has now 
been integrated throughout the school and there are plans to 
further enhance this part of the curriculum. The books I looked at 
demonstrated that the pupils are able to understand scientific 
concepts and it was fascinating how the curriculum is designed to 
ensure that concepts and subjects are built on as the children 
progress through the school.

You may be aware that Reach South carried out a review of the 
school a few weeks ago. I attended a meeting with one of the 
reviewers and it was clear from my discussions, and the final 
report, that the school is continuing to build on its strengths. 
There was praise for all of the work that staff had put into 
ensuring that children progress throughout each year in the 
school in all subject areas. Comment was also made about the 
exemplary conduct of the children.

So, in summary it is a pleasure to be involved with a school that 
values its staff and pupils and continues to strive to do the best 
for all. 

Cathy Symonds

Co-opted governor

http://www.hotmealsonwheels.com/


Dorset Youth's Homepage

Please see the link above to the Dorset 
Youth site which holds a wealth of 
information about resources and help for 
young people in the Dorset and BCP 
areas. It has been designed by young 
people for young people.

Pupil Absence
If your child is going to be absent from 
school please contact the school office: 

Tel: 01202 514109 
E-mail: office@hillview.bournemouth.sch.uk 

If leaving a message or sending an email
please give the following information:-
Child’s name, Class/Year Group
Reason for Absence—e.g. high 
temperature, sore throat, sickness etc. and 
if you are taking them to the GP then 
please give this information too.

Thank you

PTFA Update

Discos and Magic Shows

We are super excited to share that we are bringing back Discos 
after 3.5 years! We have also introduced some Magic Shows for 
the younger ones. These events will be run by Krazy Kev, a 
professional children’s entertainer that tailors each session to the 
children’s ages. 

Year 1 - Magic show 3.30-4.15pm - Monday 3rd July – Children stay 
after school and DO NOT require a change of clothes. 
Year 2 – Magic show 3.30-4.15pm - Wednesday 5th July - Children 
stay after school and DO NOT require a change of clothes. 
Year 3 - Disco 4.30-5.30pm - Monday 3rd July 
Year 4 – Disco 4.30-5.30pm – Wednesday 5th July 
Years 5 & 6 – Disco 5.30-6.30pm – Friday 14th July

Drop off and pick up will be via the year 3 & 4 side gate, please 
walk down and round to the side door. 

TICKETS
Tickets are available directly from Classlist for £4 each. 
Deadline: Wednesday 28th June. 

Please visit our Facebook Page and Class List App for further details

Many thanks, The PTFA Team

----------------

Summer Holiday Activities

The Junction – Broadstone

Here at YMCA Bournemouth/The Junction Sports & Leisure Centre 
we believe holiday clubs are an essential service to offer families in 
the local area, providing children with safe activities during the 
school holidays and parents with cost-effective childcare.

Please see the following link to the full programme on our website:
https://www.thejunctionbroadstone.co.uk/wp-
content/uploads/2023/06/The-Junction-Summer-2023-1.pdf

Tennis Bound

Tennis Bound will be running BRAND NEW Multi-Sport camps at 
Victoria Avenue Lawn Tennis Club for ages 5-12. 
Camps involve sports such as Tennis Football, Dodgeball, Hockey, 
Basketball and many more fun games and activities and run from 
9am – 3pm

Please see the attached flyers at the end of the newsletter for 
more information

School Nursing Team

https://dorsetyouth.com/
https://www.thejunctionbroadstone.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2023/06/The-Junction-Summer-2023-1.pdf
https://www.thejunctionbroadstone.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2023/06/The-Junction-Summer-2023-1.pdf


Rucksacks
Please can children either bring in  a book bag or small rusack a 
small rucksack, but not both.

From September, rucksacks must not be any bigger than 36cm in 
height and 27cm width. This enables your child’s coat, 
hat/scarves plus ruck sack to fit in snuggly with the door closed to 
avoid any unsafe hazards for children walking past.

Please bear in mind the reception classes can only have book 
bags as there is no room to hang ruck sacks with coats etc

----------------
Summer Fire Hazards

You may be aware we have had a number of fires started on the 
heathlands and other open areas in Bournemouth and Poole 
recently. With the warmer weather forecast over the coming 
week we want to make sure you and your child/ren are safe.

Please talk to your child about how to stay safe:

If they see a fire, walk carefully away, tell an adult and ask them 
to call 999 (please consider downloading what3words to give an 
accurate location)

Never play with matches or lighters

Do not have campfires or disposable BBQs on the heathland and 
open areas.

If your child is concerned about the fires, please reassure them 
that the firefighters are working hard to put the fires out and 
keep them safe.

For more information please visit: Dorset & Wiltshire Fire Service 
| Heath fires and countryside safety (dwfire.org.uk)

Please find attached a short message from a firefighter for Year 5 
and 6 children https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=_vXqErk-
QNw

Younger children may enjoy the story of Sam the sand lizard to 
understand the problem of heath fires on the animals DWFire 
Story Time: Sam's Sad Day - YouTube

Thank you

Dorset and Wiltshire Fire and Rescue Service

----------------

WIZARDS
For  16 June 2023 

YR – Alisha F
YR – Arthur C
YR – Luke A

Y1 – Florence B-P
Y1 – Austin G

Y1 – Elizabeth D
Y2 – Juliet B

Y2 – Jaiden W
Y2 – Nathan B
Y3 – Oscar C
Y3 – Leon C

Y3—Freddie S
Y4 – Vicenzo J
Y5 – Lanii M
Y5 – Ollie S
Y6 – Katie V
Y6 – Jenson I

Y6 – Bradley R

Mold And The Poison Plot – Lorraine Gregory

He's got a big heart . . . and a nose to match! 
Mold's a bit of a freak. His nose is as big as his 
body is puny and his mother abandoned him in 
a bin when he was a mere baby. Who else but 
the old healer, Aggy, would have taken him in 
and raised him as her own? But when Aggy is 
accused of poisoning the King, Mold sets out to 
clear her name.

Badges and Awards

Y4 – Regan E – SMILE Badge

Well done!

Reading Focus

https://www.dwfire.org.uk/safety/safety-outdoors/heath-fires-and-countryside-safety/
https://www.dwfire.org.uk/safety/safety-outdoors/heath-fires-and-countryside-safety/
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=_vXqErk-QNw
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=_vXqErk-QNw
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=xzssy6eS6uQ
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=xzssy6eS6uQ




 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Multi-Sport Camp at Victoria Avenue Tennis Club 
 
Dear Parent/Guardian, 
 
Tennis Bound will be running BRAND NEW Multi-Sport camps at 
Victoria Avenue Lawn Tennis Club for ages 5-12 years on a first 
come first serve basis (VERY Limited Spaces!). 
 
Our camps involve sports such as Tennis, Football, Dodgeball, 
Hockey, Basketball and many more fun games and activities and 
run from 9am – 3pm. 
     

Dates & Prices: 
 

• 24th – 28th July (9am - 3pm) 
• 31st – 4th August (9am - 3pm) 
• 7th – 11th August (9am - 3pm) 

 
• £25 Full Day 
• £100 Full Week 
• 20% Siblings Discount (each child receives this) 

 
All coaches are insured, have first aid training and DBS checked. 
 
Please contact us if you would like any further information. 
 
We look forward to hearing from you soon. 

 

Kind regards, 
William Bound. 
 
 
BOOK NOW 
 
email us at: 
info@tennisbound.co.uk  
 

FROM AS 
LITTLE AS 
£18 PER 

DAY 

Summer 
Multi-Sport 

Camps 


